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Editorial
As 2013 draws to a close we reflect back to the year that was. Amidst a glorious warm and dry summer which was enjoyed by all, the vagaries of our climate hit with unexpected ferocity in January when fires raged throughout Tasmania. Cremorne became a pivotal communication point both formally and informally with the fire affected communities on the Peninsula with an armada of small craft moving to and from the jetty in Pipe Clay Lagoon. The Pipe Clay Coast Care Quiz nite raised an amazing $3,800 for the Relief Appeal, whilst members of the community, including volunteers with the Sandford Fire Brigade, assisted in the fire fighting effort. The Bureau of Meteorology is predicting warmer days and nights from December to February for Tasmania but possibly ongoing rain as well. We can but hope.
To herald in the festive season the annual Christmas in Cremorne celebrations will kick off at 4.30pm with the children’s picnic/bbq. Santa arrives in the fire truck at 6pm. Music starts at 6.30 interspersed with singing ‘The twelve Days of Christmas’. Don’t forget to add an ornament to the Christmas Tree.

The Xmas Hamper Raffle will be drawn later in the evening, so be sure to bring some money. The proceeds of the raffle are to go to the Sandford Fire Brigade to help purchase some hand held VHF CB radios .

On October 12, 2014, Cremorne will officially turn forty five. In addition to holding the Long Table Lunch, the Community Group would like your suggestions on how best to mark this milestone.
In celebrating its fiftieth anniversary, the members of the Cremorne Bowls Club, recognising the Club’s significant role in Cremorne wan renamed the Cremorne Bowls and Community Club. Wednesday winter indoor bowls and summer barefoot bowls have been a great hit. The monthly Friday dinner trial was enthusiastically enjoyed by those who attended. The Club is also the home of the Cremorne Play Group which will celebrate its fifth year of service in the community in 2014.
We wish each and everyone of you an enjoyable Christmas and a satisfying 2014.
Vicki Pearce

Convenor, 

Cremorne Community Group
Support our local Fire Brigade
The Sandford Volunteer Fire Brigade really need some hand held VHF CB radios.

So in recognition of their support for the children’s Christmas events in Cremorne over many years and for their ongoing voluntary service  to our community, the CCG and the Cremorne Play Group are seeking contributions for a  Christmas Hamper to be raffled on the night of Christmas in Cremorne. All the proceeds of this will go to the Fire Service.
Donations may be left at 70 Cremorne Ave. You can ring Vicki on 0418 992 891 if you want your donation collected or if you would like to purchase or sell tickets on behalf of our organisations. 
Cremorne Playgroup News
Play sessions at the Cremorne Bowls Club

School terms: Mondays 10:00am – 12 noon 
Thanks to everyone for another great year – by the time 2014 rolls around a few of the bumps will be bubs and we look forward to seeing these new members plus a few of the others who are still little bundles! We’d love new people to come along so please feel welcome to check us out.

Our last “official” playgroup for the year will be Monday 23rd December and we’ll have it out at the park or beach if the weather permits. 

During the school holidays many members often let others know of meet ups at the park or beach via email so please contact us if you would like to join.

Again thanks to everyone for attending playgroup and offering your support on the roster – personally I find thinking of a craft activity bearable given it only comes around a few times a year! 

Many thanks to the Cremorne Community and Bowls Club again for the use of the premises as well as locals Glenn Bremner and John Webster who regularly open and close for us. Have a great Christmas and see you next year.

Jodie Presnell

Cremorne Playgroup

We welcome new faces and ideas and hope to see you there so if you are new to Cremorne and have young children and/or grandchildren and want to know more, please contact Bron on 6248 8067 or 0419 569 230 or Jodie on 6237 0720 or go to www.cremorne.tas.au 
Cremorne Community Group News
Established in 2011, the Cremorne Community Group arose out of a community committee set up in response to funding being available from Clarence City Council 
to recognise it’s 150th anniversary. The Group celebrated this by holding a day long event marking the 100th anniversary of the grounding of the SS Nubeena on Cremorne Beach where its boiler still rests in the sand.

With a membership of over forty in 2012-13, the Group has developed an annual program of events aimed at drawing the community together. This program is largely funded by the Clarence City Council annual Community Grants which enables us to hold these events. Your membership fee of a modest $5 helps fund our administrative costs. An ongoing grant from Pipe Clay Coastcare funds the printing of the community newsletter by NRM South.

The Group’s executive and interested members meet regularly at the Bowls Club. Notices of meetings are posted on the Cremorne website and the public notice board and current members are notified by e/mail. All meetings are open to any member of the community. 

At our AGM in September the previous year’s executive was re-elected for another term and those present enjoyed a complementary drink and savouries following the meeting. At the AGM, on the unanimous vote of the Group, a number of individuals were singled out for their generous support (either for their unstinting support or donations) of the CCG in 2012-13. Our appreciation and thanks go to John Goyne, Mr and Mrs Crow, Julia Dineen, Geir Rodven and Greg Prescott.

This year the Group received $1,000 from the CCC Community Grants Program to hold the two events which have become the focus of our events program;

Firstly, the Long Table Lunch, was held on 13th October. Unlike the previous year, which was bathed in sunshine, the event was relocated to the Bowls Club to avoid the rain. Nevertheless it was well attended, music was provided by Jackie Gregory & Friends and the MobiMaze kept both adult and child alike, entertained.

Secondly, the upcoming summer solstice celebration, Christmas in Cremorne, a joint initiative of the CCG and Cremorne Play Group, will be held on Friday 20th December commencing with the children’s party at 4.30pm. Santa will arrive with their presents on the Sandford fire truck at 6pm. This is followed by the band and BYO BBQ/picnic from 6.30pm. 
I would like to put on the record my gratitude to the members of the executive and the committee for their creative ideas, hard work and enthusiasm in bringing our programs to fruition throughout 2013.
The CCG executive wishes to acknowledge the ongoing support extended to Cremorne by Clarence City Council through its community grants program. We also thank all the Council officers who have helped us with the many intricacies of holding our community events this year.
We wish each and everyone of you an enjoyable Christmas and a satisfying 2014.

Vicki Pearce 
Convenor

On behalf of the Cremorne Community Group
Pipe Clay Coastcare News
Another year of weeding, planting and cleanups has gone by – so many thanks to everyone for their participation and support. Our efforts over the years were acknowledged at the recent Landcare awards where we received Highly Commended recognition. Congratulations to our friends across the water, the Wildcare Deslacs of Clifton Beach for taking out the State Coastcare Award – well done!

We’ll kick off 2014 with Clean Up Australia Day on Sunday 2nd March. Unfortunately there seems to be a lot more rubbish around summer and it would be great to get a lot of extra hands to clean it up.

Thank you to local artist Michele Wilkie who will be donating a percentage of her sales from her recent exhibition to the group. We’re making a plan to put it to good use.

We’d love to see new faces in 2014 even if just only now and then. All the best for a Happy Christmas and New Year.

The Pipe Clay Coastcare Gang

Pipe Clay Coastcare is a  small, very dedicated group of workers but is always in need of more help at our working bees.  We usually meet on the third Sunday of the month at 10am.  
If you would like to join our mailing list please contact Rachel on 0458015183 or rachelviney@hotmail.com. Updated information about working bees etc can be found on our noticeboard at the Cremorne Beach Reserve.
From the Desk of Alderman  Sharyn von Bertouch
Cremorne has fared well in the recent provision of grants by Clarence City Council.
The Natural Resource Management and Grants Committee, one of the committees of Council which I chair, has awarded $2,475 for 2013/14 to the Pipe Clay Coastcare Group.  This dedicated group has been hard at work over the last 6 years eradicating weeds and revegetating with native plants.
Compared to the average age of land/coastcare volunteers across Clarence, which is in the fifties, the group is made up of young, dynamic members, many with small children.  Thanks to them, Cremorne’s environment and amenity has been dramatically improved.  The group’s skill in applying for Federal, State and Council grants is only equal to its commitment to hard physical work.  If you’re interested in joining them, I’m sure Rachel Viney (0458 015 183) would be very happy to hear from you!  
The Bowls and Community Club has also had a $1,500 Community Support Grant approved by Council at its October meeting. The grant will be put towards purchasing portable gazebos which will be available for use by the community.  In its submission to council, the Club noted it is keen to promote and facilitate a wide range of community-based activities across all age groups and interests in Cremorne.  Amongst the examples it provided for the use of the CCC funded gazebos were playgroup picnics, community markets, coastcare group information/plant stalls, seniors BBQs in the daylight saving months, “Come & Try/Barefoot Bowls” afternoons, art & music events, and community celebrations – such as “Cremorne Day”, “Kite Festival”, “Summer Solstice” and “Cremorne Christmas Tree Afternoon”.  
The Grants Program is one practical means by which Council’s Strategic Plan 2010-2015 is implemented.  If eligible, you are welcome to take the opportunity to apply for funds and work with Council to fulfil its vision for Clarence: a place of diverse communities working together for a vibrant, prosperous and sustainable city. For grant details: http://www.ccc.tas.gov.au or contact Grants Officer, Janet Reinkowsky, (6245 8611)
Sharyn von Bertouch
Alderman, Clarence City Council
Cremorne Bowls and Community Club News
50 Years serving Cremorne

Off the green there have been changes. Geoff Jones replaced Don Taylor as President and Neryl Holloway filled the vacancy on the Management Committee.  

A Clarence City Council grant was secured by the Committee to purchase two gazebos for the use of both the Club and the community.  These are now available for hire for club members and community use; contact Brian Bennett for more information.

The Club also hosted a successful art exhibition by local artist Michelle Wilkie. 
The bowlers have had mixed success on the green this year, but continue to be hopeful that once the weather clears we will improve.  
Once a Month Friday Night Meals at the Club, have been trialled and have proven to be a success, and the Committee hopes to continue this service in 2014. The Club would like to thank all those who tried our offerings and especially Sam Stirling, our chef, who made it possible.
The 50th anniversary lunch was a great success with many former members returning to celebrate this.  The Mayor of Clarence, Doug Chipman, opened the proceedings. The display of memorabilia was a great talking point and many stories were told.  We look forward to. Our local historian, Tanya Cables, is currently researching the history of the Club. Funded through a Clarence Council Community grant, it will be published on the Cremorne Community Group website when complete. Photos, stories or memorabilia can be left with Glenn at the Club.

The upgrade of the Club’s facilities is still on the agenda and a long term plan is a priority.  If you have any brilliant ideas let a member of the committee know.

Barefoot bowls has had a very poor start thanks to the weather; hopefully when summer eventually arrives the competition will get back to its former glory.  Twelve teams makes for a strong competition and new players are always welcome to simply turn up as there is always room for fill ins, Thursdays from 6.00pm during summer.

Congratulations to Connor Munnings who has been selected to represent Tasmania under 18’s against Victoria.  Connor started playing for Cremorne as a 10 year old now plays Division 1 bowls at Rosny Park.  

Glenn Bremner
Member, Cremorne Bowls & Community Club
Christmas at Cremorne
 Friday 20 Dec 2013
Community Picnic/BBQ at Cremorne Beach Reserve
 • Tree decorating & raffle 

• Kids Picnic/BBQ from 4.30pm 

• Father Christmas arriving @ 6pm*

• BBQ & live music commences @ 6.30pm

• Please BYO everything

• Don’t forget to bring a decoration for the tree 

• Christmas Hamper Raffle drawnwww.cremorne.tas.au 

Vicki Pearce 0418 992 891 or ccg@cremorne.tas.au
Art & Craft in Cremorne
The Cremorne Community Group(CCG) has set up a working group to work with the community to explore the possibility of holding an art, craft and photography exhibition in winter 2014.If you would like to exhibit in and/or be involved with running this activity contact:

Cheryl Talbot: chernoel@tadaust.org.au or CCG: ccg@cremorne.tas.au
Cremorne Bowls & Community Club  Room & Bar (EPTPos available)
Summer opening hours from Oct 7th

Tuesday              
4.30 to  6.30pm

Wednesday

4.30 to  7.30pm 

Thursday

4.30 to  10.30pm Barefoot Bowls
Friday

            4.30 to  10.30pm *Jackpot **Dinner
Saturday

4.30 to   8.30pm

 *Member’s Jackpot* Be in it to win it!!! @ 7pm every Friday a CBCC member’s number is drawn from our barrel and a cash prize is collected by the winner if present at the draw. The cash prize jackpots each week and currently stands at around $200.

The Cremorne Community Newsletter, December 2013, is sponsored by the Cremorne Community Group Inc. and compiled by Vicki Pearce.

Funding from Pipe Clay Coastcare & NRM South for its publication, is gratefully acknowledged.
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